
Dear Members of the Committee,

Regarding HB 1118


Please Pass this bill:


The citizens of North Dakota need to have representation in the case of any further state of 
emergency or pandemic declaration, despite the fact that the legislative branch could be on an 
off year term.  There needs to be an ability to be able to call for a special session to assemble 
to determine appropriate responses and timelines for how to approach any future state of 
emergency or pandemic, and not leave the power solely in the hands of the governor.


Lori VanWinkle

District 3



